
MINUTES 
Newtown Planning and Zoning Commission 

 
 
Land Use Office                                                         Special Meeting 
Municipal Building                   July 26, 2011 
3 Primrose Street, Newtown, Connecticut     
 
Present:  Ms. Dean; Ms. Brymer; and Mr. Mulholland.  Alternates: Mr. Pozek.   
Also present:  George Benson, Land Use Director.   
 
The meeting was opened at 7.30 p.m.   
 

DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION 
 
Safe Routes to School Mater Plan 
 
Ms. Dean moved that the Land Use Office proceed with Federal Grant 
Applications for the Conceptual Plan presented by George Benson. 
 
Seconded by Mr. Mulholland 
      Vote: Ms. Dean  Yes 
       Ms. Brymer  Yes 
       Mr. Mulholland Yes 
       Mr. Pozek  Yes 
Motion approved. 
 
Town Sponsored Studies Performed Since 2004 
 
Ms. Dean is to send letter to all Chairs of Town Commissions requesting that 
they provide the Planning and Zoning Commission with copies of all studies 
conducted and completed since 2004, the date of issue of the last Plan of 
Conservation and Development, for potential use in writing the 2012 Plan of 
Conservation and Development. 
 
Draft Table of Contents for the 2012 Plan of Conservation and Development 
 
The proposed Table of Contents for the 2012 Plan of Conservation and 
Development was developed using the 2004 Table of Contents as a guide and a 
copy of the Draft Table of Contents is attached. 

 
Mr. Pozek made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Mr. Mulholland.  The vote 
was unanimous. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 10:00 p.m. 
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